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Dear School Community,

When our students were off on MLK Day, our staff members had a
productive day of learning and collaboration. 

The in-service day was typical of how our teachers and staff continuously
expand their knowledge to provide our students with the best possible
education.

Participants attended various professional learning workshops that focused
on strategies to support and teach our students. Teachers and staff attended
general-interest sessions, as well as those in their areas of specialty. The
wide range of topics included:

Discussing the English Language Arts curriculum, with a focus on
writing lessons and creating cross-curricular connections with the social studies department.

Middle school science teachers edited the curriculum infusing content so it would spiral
throughout each grade level.

Math teachers planned Data-Driven Instruction Periods (DDI) and infused New Jersey
Student Learning Standards into the curriculum.

Teachers learned  more about the tools to support data-driven instruction and created
differentiated plans to meet the needs of individual learners.

CPR training and recertification's for various staff members.

Health, music, and art planning.

Thank you to all our teachers and staff for continuing to learn and stay at the top of their craft to
advance our students’ education.

And thank you to the PTA for providing breakfast, and all our supportive families for showing our
staff that they are appreciated!

​Sincerely,
Melissa Signore
Superintendent of Schools 
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All our River Vale students are
noteworthy, but we’re giving a special
shout-out this month to our young
musicians at Roberge, Woodside,
and Holdrum. The students recently
performed in winter concerts that
delighted their classmates, parents,
teachers, and school staff. The
talented students in the beginning
band, advanced band, and chorus
have worked hard this year, and their
wonderful concerts captured their
efforts. Congratulations to them and
their music teachers on the amazing
performances!

Children who reside in River Vale and will be five
(5) years of age on or before October 1, 2024 are
eligible to be registered for kindergarten for the
2024-2025 school-year.

Pre-registration opened online January 2, 2024.
Registration forms and additional information is
available on the district website (click here).

Please note; students will not be officially
enrolled until the registration is completed at a
scheduled appointment with the school staff.

The first steps to renovate Woodside Elementary School will begin this month in a few classrooms.
More classrooms will receive preliminary work over spring break in preparation for construction over
the summer. 

Summer projects also will include canopies at each school. The Board of Education awarded the
contract for the work at its February meeting. The canopies will prominently feature the name of
each school and will offer shelter and improved lighting. 

https://www.rivervaleschools.com/parent_resources/kindergarten_registration


See more information on bond referendum construction at www.rivervaleschools.com/projects.

February 19-20, 2024
Schools Closed/Mid-Winter Recess

The 2024-2025 River Vale School Calendar was approved by the Board of Education
on January 23, 2024. Click here to view on the district website.

Visit the River Vale PTA website for updated information (click here).
Like and follow the River Vale PTA Facebook page for updates.

https://sites.google.com/rivervaleschools.com/rvbond/home
https://www.rivervalepta.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/RiverValePTA


Contact and Connect with Us!
www.rivervaleschools.com

 (201)-358-4000

609 Westwood Avenue
River Vale, NJ 07675

CLICK HERE to visit the "Go Green" folder on the District
website.
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